Notice of Public Meeting, Lincoln County Government
July 9, 2024, at 6pm at the Lincoln County Communications Center, 34 Bath Road, Wiscasset (Lower Level Meeting Room)
Lincoln County Commissioners will be holding a public meeting to discuss results of the Site and Structural Assessment of the Lincoln County Sheriff’s Office, as recently completed by Gale Associates, Inc. of Portland, Maine.  

The Assessment included a review of the existing conditions of the Sheriff’s Office building (located at 42 Bath Road Wiscasset), which includes a former county jail, and evaluates the site, building envelope, structural, architectural, plumbing, mechanical/HVAC, electrical, and soil/geotechnical conditions.  In addition, it measured existing hazardous building materials.  A discussion of options to address the current conditions, as well as preliminary cost estimates, is also contained in the assessment.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Public input on the results of the report as well as recommendations for future steps is welcome.  Please direct questions or written recommendations to the Office of the County Commissioners, C/O Carrie Kipfer, County Administrator at ckipfer@lincounty.me.  Members of the Lincoln County community are encouraged to send comments prior to August 9, 2024.

A copy of the full report, along with an Executive Summary, can be found at www.lincolncountymaine.me
 


